

Education Children and Young People Committee

Natalie Don MSP
Minister for Children and Young People and
Keeping the Promise
Scottish Government

Via E-mail

T3.60
The Scottish Parliament
Edinburgh
EH99 1SP

Direct Tel: 0131 348 6225 Fax: 0131 348 5600

ecyp.committee@parliament.scot

18 July 2023

Dear Minister,

The Committee has received correspondence from Magic Breakfast regarding the provision of breakfast to children in Scotland.

At its meeting on 28 June, the Committee noted its correspondence and agreed to seek further information on the issue.

The Committee therefore agreed to write to you to ask for any information that the Scottish Government has in relation to the provision of free breakfasts in schools across Scotland, including who is making use of free breakfast provision and their reasons for doing so.

It would also be helpful if you could provide an update on the Scottish Government's plans to provide free breakfasts to all primary and special school children, as highlighted in the 2021-22 Programme for Government.

The Committee would welcome a response, in a Word format, by **Friday 18 August 2023**.

Yours sincerely

Sue Webber MSP Convener